The Latest News in Research:  Research Presented at the 2008 PMEA conference in Hershey
The 2008 PMEA conference in Hershey hosted a large number of research projects on a wide variety of topics.  Thirteen research posters were displayed near the registration desk, and topics included the perception of the academic environment in a junior high school from a variety of perspectives, parental perception of preschoolers music behavior, the musical comm8unities of interactive gaming and more .  Six of the research projects were selected by the Research Committee for presentation at the two Research Forums held on Friday morning of the conference.  To read an abstract of the project, click the title.

xe "Buzzelli-Clarke, Betsy"Betsy Buzzelli-Clarke,  East Stroudsburg University of Pennsylvania, The Academic Environment of One Junior High School in Northeastern Pennsylvania as Perceived by the Administration and the English, Mathematics, and Music Faculty 

xe "Haynes, Holley"Holley Haynes, Temple University, Mentoring Beginning Music Teachers in Pennsylvania:  Mentors’ Perceptions
 xe "Councill, Kim"Kim Councill, Susquehanna University, The First Five Years of the “Real World:”An In-Progress Longitudinal Investigation of Music Teachers Educated in Pennsylvania Music Education Programs During their First Five Years After College
Alison Reynolds, Temple University, Kindling the Spark: General Music Teachers and Principals Talk about Music Education Professional Development 

xe "Devroop, Karendra"Karendra Devroop, Elizabethtown College, The Performance and Practice Routines of College Students Majoring in Jazz Studies 

xe "Clements, Ann"Ann Clements, xe "Cody, Tom"Tom Cody, xe "Gibbs, Beth"Beth Gibbs, Penn State, Virtual and Imagined Worlds:  The Musical Communities of Interactive Gaming and their Implications for the Music Classroom
There will be plenty of interesting research presented at the next conference in April, 2008.  If you would like to participate in the poster session or Research Forum I or II at the next conference, please see the Call for Papers located in this issue of PMEA News.

Linda Thornton can be contacted at lct12@psu.edu, or 208 Music Building I, University Park, PA 16802.
